
Mini Column

Today’s Japan 
Regional Revitalization with  

“B-kyu Gourmet”
The fifth annual B-1 Grand Prix, a competition to 

decide the best “B-kyu” gourmet dish in Japan, was held 
this September in Atsugi City, Kanagawa Prefecture. 
Many of you may have seen its news coverage on TV. 

“B-kyu” literally means “B class,” but B-kyu gourmet 
is far from mediocre, and is defined by the competition as 
“local specialties or traditional dishes that are cheap, 
delicious, and beloved by local residents.” The 
competition brings together B-kyu gourmet dishes from 
all over Japan. Visitors eat what they like, comparing 
one dish with another, and vote on one they think is best 
using their used chopsticks. Each person can cast up to 
two votes. This year, Kofu’s tori motsu-ni stewed 
gizzards, which originated in Kofu City, Yamanashi 
Prefecture, obtained the highest number of chopsticks 
and won the grand prix. 

Owing to the success of this annual competition, 
interest in regional B-kyu gourmet has increased 
dramatically in recent years, with rapidly growing 
numbers of people traveling to destinations where few 
tourists have ever visited, just to savor the authentic 
flavor of a popular B-kyu dish. Many local communities, 
for their part, are setting their sights on offering B-kyu 
gourmet that anyone can casually enjoy, and are turning 
up and arranging foods and traditional dishes that have 
a distinctly local flavor, as an effective strategy for 
regional revitalization.

Communicating Feelings in Japanese 
 Words for the Year-end and  

New Year Season 

In Japan, toward the end of the year, people part with 
each other, saying “Yoi otoshi wo omukae kudasai,” if 
they probably will not see each other again until the 
New Year. The expression literally means “Best wishes 
for the New Year,” and is used with hopes that the other 
person will welcome in the New Year on a happy note 
and have a good year ahead. On the last day of work for 
the year, you might want to use this phrase to express 
your gratitude to your superior and colleagues for their 
support and friendship during the past year. 

The standard greeting for the beginning of the New 
Year is “Akemashite omedeto gozaimasu.” Quite simply 
it means “Happy New Year,” but it is also an expression 
of mutual congratulations on welcoming the New Year 
peacefully and in good health. It is often used in 
combination with the phrase “Kotoshimo yoroshiku 
onegaishimasu,” which is slightly difficult to translate 
but basically means “Best regards for this year as in the 
past.”

By the way, the Japanese have a custom of celebrating 
the New Year by sending each other New Year’s 
postcards, or nengajo. You would send these nengajo to 
people you seldom have the opportunity to meet 
regularly or people you have not seen for a long time as a 
way to relate a little about what you have been up to, 
and to mutually verify each other’s health and 
happiness. The postman’s nengajo delivery is something 
to look forward to on New Year’s morning. In many 
cases, words such as “  (Gasho),” “  (Kinga
shinnen),” and “  (Geishun)” that are normally used 
only in writing, also adorn the nengajo.




